
20 mph in Black Isle Villages

This topic will be discussed at the next meeting on February 15 of the Black Isle Area Committee.  This new Committee will be composed of the three Black Isle Councillors, Highland Council staff, and be in the presence of up to 18 Black Isle community representatives.  The topic was demanded by the Avoch and Killen Community Council.  There is a pre-meeting on 31 January for the Ward Councillors and the representatives in advance of this meeting.  

Transition Black Isle can bid to be one of the Community Organisations at the meeting through TBI’s membership of the Black Isle Partnership.  

So, what are our views?

Yes please for safety of pedestrians and all who walk around our villages?

Better for cyclists and all who value their  villages

No thank you, cars reign supreme and this will further aggravate car drivers

It can never be policed so why bother?

Potholes are more important than speed limits.  We don’t need new signs we need the road surface improving.

Slow Tourism and improving the ambiance of villages will benefit from this……

Can we discuss?  

The formal letter from Highland Council states:

Monday 31st January 2022 at 7.00 pm:

Dear chairs, Councillors and Officials

Black Isle Community Forum on "BLACK ISLE ROAD SAFETY"

 

I write on behalf of the Black Isle Councillors to invite you and or your representatives to an informal session on Black Isle Road Safety with Tracey Urry, Head of Planning, Environment and Low Carbon Transport,   Lisa MacKellaich, Road Safety Officer and Ross Bartlett, Roads Safety Technician.  The session will build on the discussions at the meeting held on 16th November and encourage discussion with local community representatives on issues relating to community safety.   

Specifically, The Highland Council Officials and Councillors would like to hear from the community about their concerns and  aspirations on 20 mph speed limits.  This follows on from issues highlighted at the meeting on 16 November.  

 

However, we would also invite you to suggest any further items relating to road/community safety, that you would like added to the agenda.  If you could please come back to me by Wednesday 26 January with any suggestions.

 

My apologies for the short notice for this meeting but this is to help inform a potential item at the Area Committee on 15 February.

 

A further date will be circulated for a meeting at the end of February/beginning of March, to have a broader discussion on future ways of working and also other key community priorities that you would wish for this Forum to work on together over the course of the next year.

 

If you could please let me know whether you and / or representative of your group will be able to attend the session on 31 January. As the lead contact please forward this  invitation as appropriate and I should be able to see list of attendees in Teams. 

 

Please note that you will have to check in advance with individuals as to the use of any personal emails in order to comply with data protection. Hence my invitation is addressed to generic e mail addresses. 

 

Best wishes.

Di    


(Di Agnew, Ward Manager, Black Isle ward).
 

Invitations: 

· Black Isle Community Councils – 2 Representatives from each of Black Isle Community Councils

· Avoch and Killen Community Council

· Cromarty and District Community Council

· Ferintosh Community Council

· Killearnan Community Council

· Fortrose and Rosemarkie Community Council

· Knockbain Community Council

· Resolis Community Council 

· Black Isle Parent Council – 2 Representatives 

· Black Isle Partnership – 2 Representatives

 

 Draft Agenda:
1. Welcome and introductions

2. Road Safety

3. Current Council position on 20 mph speed limits


